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We hope your child has had an enjoyable Halloween break. The next few weeks will be very busy in Year 3, with the preparation of our annual Christmas Show and continuation of our planned learning experiences. 

We are delighted to welcome Mrs Hillary Duncan who will be teaching Spanish on Wednesdays. Year 3 will continue to have Mr O’ Farrell (Irish Tutor) on Thursdays.

We also welcome Mr Mc Cann and Miss Mc Garrity, student teachers from Stranmillis University, who are on placement in our Year 3 classrooms.

Again, please ensure all jumpers etc. are clearly labelled with your child’s name. We now encourage children to change into their school uniform after P.E. as this develops independence and is also more hygenic.
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Homework 

Please check and sign homework diaries daily.                     
Reading
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We are now moving on to Non-fiction readers or fact books. Your child will complete related tasks in school on these readers. They will also take home an extra reader each week. 
Phonics
Your child will now begin to build 4 letter words in Linguistic Phonics. They are taking part in phonic sessions every morning. The words they are focusing on are sent home on a Thursday night to be revised. Your child will be tested on these on a Friday morning, so please encourage your child to look over the words as they will increase in difficulty throughout the year. 
Literacy
In writing, we will continue to look at writing a factual report. We will also look at writing simple poems, in particular ‘Two Word Poems’. We will look at the format of a letter and plan a letter to Santa. In Grammar work, your child will become familiar with nouns, the use of is and are and when to use a and an.
Numeracy
In Numeracy, your child will identify odd and even number patterns. They will count forwards and backwards in 2s, 3s, 5s and 10s. They will explore number stories to 20. We will continue work on Data Handling and begin Money activities such as finding the total cost and giving change.
Over the next few weeks we will introduce ‘Alta Maths’ which is an app that can be used at home to develop numeracy skills. Once we have familiarised children with the app, we will send home their log in details to enable your child to log in at home. 
World Around Us
We will continue our ‘All About Me’ topic. Children will collect data on class birthdays and discuss their development from birth until now. We will begin seasonal work on ‘Winter’ and the celebration of Christmas.
This year the new Religious Education programme ‘Grow In Love’ has been introduced in Year 3. It includes tasks to be completed at home with parents. Your child will take home this book sometimes, as part of their homework routine.

We would like to thank parents for their continued support and look forward to meeting with you on Friday 25th November.

Mrs Devenney                                   Mrs Loughran

